
THE EAST WALNUT HILLS ASSEMBLY

MONTHLY MEMBER MEETING

Wednesday, March 8, 2017 at 7:00 PM

Agenda Item Discussion Action

1. Welcome EWHA President Drew Gores welcomed everyone to the meeting. Discussed 

UC Health's decision not to apply for a parking lot variance on Myrtle Avenue.

None

2. Acceptance of 2/1/17 

prior meeting minutes

The minutes of the immediately preceding monthly member meeting held 

2/1/17, posted 2/28/2017, on the Assembly’s website at eastwalnuthills.org, 

were accepted without change.

None

3.  Introduced Brad 

Brick

Drew introduced a new Board member Brad Brick, long time resident of EWH, 

who was elected for the remainder of a vacant one year term. 

None

4.  Cincinnati Fire and

Police

Neither CPD nor CFD was available for comment. None

5. Treasurer's Report Drew Gores gave the Treasurer’s Report based on Jan 31, 2017, attached below. None

6. Saint Francis De 

Sales School

Joanne Browarsky, principal of St Francis De Sales School, reported on the 

progress of the school.

None

7. De Sales Flats II 

Development

Chad Munitz, from Towne Properties, requested support for an addition to the 

existing PD or the creation of a new PD to expand the De Sales Flats II 

development to include property Towne purchased on Gilpin Ave in late 2016. 

Towne plans to build one more apartment building in the same design, finish 

and materials as those already approved and to reduce ingress/egress to one 

curb cut on Gilpin Ave. Furthermore, Mr. Munitz stated that Towne had reached

an agreement with Ben Davis, an abutting neighbor to the development, to 

increase property available to Mr. Davis for his driveway and to build a 

decorative privacy fence along the shared property line. A motion was 

unanimously accepted to send a letter of support for the new or expanded PD 

including support for the agreement reached between Towne and Mr. Davis.

Passed 

Unanimously

8. Beautification Sue reported on the Gateway Torrence Avenue sign repair and the upcoming 

Neighborhood Blitz.

None

9. Business Group Drew reported on the upcoming WOW. Discussion ensued about updating the 

posters in the kiosk

None

10. Development Rae Vuic reported on the Rainbow Building development, the status of the 

Bank Building restaurant development and the status of the zoning study. She 

discussed the formation of stakeholder groups for the Anthem  site  and the 2-

Way conversion on McMillan, Woodburn and WH Taft and requested 

volunteers to join the stakeholders groups.

None

11. Events Diane Marcus reported on Potter Fair first Saturday in May, 11am-4pm. 

Marissa reported on Flying Pig event and movie night in August.

None

12. NSP Budget 

Updates

John McHugh reported on NSP Budget Updates. A unanimous Motion was 

approved to support the budget updates, a copy is attached.

Passed 

Unanimously

13. Vacant Lots John reported on Vacant Lots committee, see attached. None

14. Parking Lots Rick Boydston reported on parking lots. None

15. Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 8pm.

Recorded by: Mark Nelson, Secretary

Next EWHA Board Meeting: Wednesday 3/29/17 at 7:00 pm at MRC

Attachments: Agenda, Treasurer’s Report, Sign-in Sheet, and Cincinnati Police Department Crime Statistics.

Next Assembly Meeting: Wednesday, 4/5/17 at 7:00 PM




















